The regular work shop of the Mahoning Township Supervisors was held this evening at the Mahoning Township Municipal Building at 5:30 PM.

Members of the Board present:

Bill Lynn, Vice Chairman

T. S. Scott, Supervisor

Police Department Sean McGinley

Secretary Joe Oberdorf

Also attending were Joe Sylvester, Danville News, Molly Shultz, Ann Johns, Nancy & John Whelan, Kim Murren and Lori Cromley.

Vice Chairman Lynn opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance.

There were no reports from Zoning Officer, the Engineer, Street Department and the Water and Sewer Departments.

Vice Chairman Lynn noted the following information for next week's regular meeting.

- 1. That EMS weeks is May 21st to May 27th, 2017.
- 2. He reported that 14, 30 yard dumpsters were filled and the invoice has not been received as of today.

3 The following paving bids were r	received:	price	per ton	per ton
2032 Tons of 9.5 mm & 70 tons 1	19 mm		9.5mm	19mm
		Bid	Wearing	Base Repair
HRI Inc. Williamsport		\$168,068	\$78.00	\$137.00
Meckley's Limestone Products		\$182,204	\$84.50	\$150.00
Dave Gutelius Excavating Mifflinburg		\$179,998	\$84.00	\$133.00
New Enterprise Stone and Lime Co, Inc,	Winfield	\$195,344	\$92.00	\$120.00
Glen O Hawbaker, Inc. Montoursville		\$240,388	\$109.00	\$270.00
Barletta Materials, Tamaqua		\$188,650	\$87.50	\$155.00

- 4. That DACC (Danville Area Community Center) is requesting approval for the Annual 5k to be held on Saturday, November 4, 2017. He also noted that Lloyd Craig reported the roads to be used are private and PA DOT roads.
- 5. It was brought to the supervisors' attentions that people are walking their dog and not cleaning up ant waste. Vice Chairman Lynn said if they are caught not cleaning up the feces, they will be fined. Chief McGinley confirmed there is an ordinance to that effect. Supervisor Scott said the dog mess must be taken home with them and not left in anyone's trash can.
- 6. Vice Chairman Lynn reported the site were residents are normally allowed to dump their tree limbs Thursdays and Fridays and sometimes other days by necessity by getting a key from the police department to use the site is not to be used by Commercial companies who take down trees. They must dispose of it by other means. Lynn reported that one company brought in 10 loads and the area is for residents.
- 7. Vice Chair presented copies of the unsafe tree letter where the Township would notify a resident of the presence of one or more trees on their property that may pose a significant risk of harm to both persons and/or property in the event that large branches break off or the entire tree is brought down in a high wind or storm event. The letter asks the resident to contact the Township at their earlies convenience. Molly Shultz reported a problem in her area and Vice Chairman will ask Dean VonBlohn to look at it on Tuesday. Supervisor Scott suggested that anyone with a neighbor where a tree is dead, that they make a letter and address it to the owner of the lot were the tree exists and then copy the letter and stamped envelopment (use the US mail) for any future contact if the trees falls on the concerned owner for insurance purposes. The letter should be very detailed with facts regarding the tree.

There being no further business, Supervisor Scott moved to adjourn the meeting and go into an executive session. This was second by Vice Chairman Lynn.

This meeting was recorded on tape.

Secretary Joe Oberdorf